HAINFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held in the Village Hall on April 11th. 2018
Present:
Cllr.L.Rogers (Chair)



In Attendance: 



Cllr.S.Howes
 Cllr.K.Saggers


County Cllr. D.Roper 




Cllr.H.Pointer
     










Cllr.A.Fletcher Cllr.A.Hackett


Parishioners:   Nil



J.Graves (Clerk)

a) Public Participation None

b) Police Report The annual report from P.C.Shepherd stated that 41 incidents had been reported in Hainford in the year to March 31st. The latest monthly figures indicated one incident in February.

c) NCC Report Cllr.Roper said that the remainder of the NDR would open within a few days. Reports in the media indicated that unitary authorities were back on the agenda but he confirmed that there were no plans at present. Members recorded their appreciation for the support that he had given to the Council’s objections to proposed sites and “service village status” in the GNLP plan and for the comments he had posted via the on line consultation.
d) Broadland DC Report None

e) Full Council Meeting
1. Apologies None

2. Declarations of Interest recorded from Kevin Saggers as a Village Hall committee member.

3. Minutes of the meeting on March 14th. were confirmed and signed.

4. Reports The Clerk confirmed that repainting white lines at the junction of Old Church Road and Buxton Road was in this year’s highways programme

5. Planning No objection was raised to an extension at 62 Frettenham Road. The Clerk confirmed that outline permission had been granted for a dwelling at the rear of The Cottage, Grange Road.

6. Signage on the approaches to the Village Hall The Council accepted the offer from NCC for 50% funding leaving the Parish Council to pay £225.00

7. SAM2 Speed Sign The Council accepted the 50% funding offer from NCC (£1800.00) in principle. The Clerk was asked to approach a local contractor to quote for the monthly change in location and the weekly change of re-chargeable battery. The locations would be discussed at the May meeting before approaching the highway authority for agreement.

8. Play Inspection Report This had been circulated to members and the play area was rated as low risk. The Council decided that no action was required at this time.

9. Correspondence The GNLP team had acknowledged receipt of the Council’s objections but after confirming that the full text would be taken into account asked that the objections to each site should be confined to 100 words to be displayed on the website. It was agreed that the Clerk and Chairman would consult on a form of words which would meet this requirement whilst still stressing the salient points.
10. Finance The Clerk presented a draft of the year end accounts. Cheques signed:

Norfolk Ass. Local Councils
Annual subscription

£231.99

Play Insp.Co.Ltd.


Annual inspection

£78.00

NCC




Part funding of signage
£225.00

Balance carried forward (excluding Ch.Field a/c) £28,412.91

11. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports Linda Rogers summarised the recent Airport Committee meeting from which the most important fact was the sharp reduction in helicopter flights. The Clerk was asked to obtain quotes for a post and two rail fence along the Old Norwich Road boundary of Chequers Field.

12. Questions from the Public None

13. Next Meeting Wed.May 9th. following the Parish Meeting which starts at 7.00 p.m.
